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Mr President,

Sweden welcomes the delegation from Bosnia and Herzegovina to the UPR review and thanks it for the presentation of the national report. 

Sweden appreciates that Bosnia during its previous UPR accepted recommendations to “take the measures necessary to combat discrimination based on sexual orientation or gender identity” and to “express a strong commitment to protecting and advocating the fundamental human rights of members of the lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender communities as equal citizens.”

However, discrimination, threats, and attacks against LGBT persons and activists remain a concern. The Sarajevo Open Center—a lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender (LGBT) rights organization—documented 16 cases of hate crime and 18 cases of hate speech against LGBT persons in 2013. 

A violent attack interrupted the February 2014 Merlinka film festival in Sarajevo, organized by the Sarajevo Open Center. Police arrived late at the festival venue after the attack had taken place despite an agreement with the organizers that they would be present during the event. 

Sweden recommends Bosnia and Herzegovina to publicly and unequivocally condemn any attack, verbal or physical, against LGBT groups and bring those responsible to justice.

Sweden welcomes that the Family Law in the Republic of Srpska explicitly prohibits corporal punishment of children. However, there does not exist any similarly clear prohibition in the laws of the District of Brcko and the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina.

Sweden therefore recommends Bosnia and Herzegovina to enact legislation explicitly prohibiting all corporal punishment in all settings, including the home, in the District of Brcko and in the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina

Thank you, Mr. President
